
        Antique Automobile Club Of America 
 Volume 4, Issue 11   -  November  2016

" PAGE 1

Antique Automobile Club Of America 
Volume 4, Issue 11   -  November  2016

The Accelerator
Kansas City Region



        Antique Automobile Club Of America 
 Volume 4, Issue 11   -  November  2016

" PAGE 2

President’s Message
“Happy Thanksgiving”.... which it will be by the time you 
receive your November club newsletter. It’s hard to believe 
we’re this close to the holidays...we’ve had such a fun year 
with all our club activities!
I hope you’re like us...when the weather gets cold outside and 
the snow is so deep you can’t get out with your classic...you 
will re-read all those club newsletters and remember all the fun 
trips we took together. It’s 
entertaining to read about 
other members cars and 
their great stories of their 
favorite classic and how 
they came about owning 
them. Especially, when we 
realize we’re not the only “crazy” car person in the world!
It’s been fun this past year working with the officers and chairpersons of the AACA-KC 
Region. The goals we achieved for the “better good” of the club were accomplished! We feel 
good about the activities and fun events that were planned throughout the entire year. We 
had so many opportunities to get our classic vehicles out onto the street and interact with 
other members and other clubs...it was super!
Congratulations to all our new officers and chairpeople! We welcome Brenda Hayden as our 
new treasurer. Planning has already begun for our 2017 activities...and we look forward to 
our Grand National Event in June.
Remember, we do not have a December meeting...but, we do have a Christmas dinner...so, 
please come join us at the Summit Hickory BBQ in Lee’s Summit, Mo. on December 4. We’ll 
be in their community room...with good food and drink! We will be showing videos of our past 
years events!
Again, we thank Carolyn Young for being our club newsletter editor these past few years. 
She’s done a fantastic job of putting our stories and news together for all of us to enjoy.
See you at the Christmas party!

Trish Lee
President, AACA-KC Region 
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Member Profile - Cynthia and John Stoner

     A little Red Corvette is a fun 
car to own.  John and I have been 
looking for a C2 corvette for a long 
time. We drove our 2001 Corvette 
to the "Magic Dragon" Car show at 
the Lake of the Ozarks, two years 
ago.  John took our little dog for a 
walk, he came back and said," I 
think I found a car for us".  John 
is such a tease, I thought it had to 
be a diecast car. We took a walk 
together and there she was, a 1967 
red corvette coupe, matching 
numbers, 327/350, 4-speed, factory 
side exhaust, stinger hood, and 
vintage air.  Two weeks later it was 
in our garage sharing it with "Ole 
Silver".

     A year and half later, we were so 
blessed to meet Ken and Trish 
Lee. Accidently, we received mail 

for Trish for the 
KC Royals car 
show.  John 
looked up their 
phone number on 
the internet and 
called Ken, he 
asked Ken if a 
Trish Lee lived at 
that address.  He 
stated, "that is my 
wife".  

Cynthia and John with their “Best of Show” Trophy from 
Johnny Ray’s in October of 2016

“The Little Red Corvette”
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and Ken gave it lots of TLC. This 
a good example of not putting oil 
additive ZDDPLUS.  

     We were new owners of a 
old corvette and not aware 
of this secret.  We bought 
the car to drive and enjoy.

     We are glad to be new 
members of the AACA, and 
look forward to the events 
for many years to come.

     The story continues and 
we took their tickets to 
the Lee's for the Royals 
game, and car show. This 
was on Thursday and the 
show was Saturday.  The 
"Little Redhead" was sick 
and needed help from 
Doctor Ken Lee. It had a 
flat cam and needed new 
rocker arms, and lifters, 

“Little Red enjoying the day”

“Little Red at Johnny Rays”

“Under the hood”

Story and Photos by Cyntha and John Stoner 
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Organized and hosted by Jon & Laura 
Cooper, 34 AACA-KC members and 
guests in 16 cars participated in a driving 
caravan on a beautiful autumn day on 
Saturday, October 22nd to the 
Missouri Star Quilt Company in 
Hamilton, MO.  We departed from 
our rally point in Independence at 
8:30 a.m. for a 90 minute 
scenic drive that took us through 
Buckner, Lexington, Richmond and Polo 
before arriving in Hamilton to attend a Trunk 
Show presented at the Missouri Star Quilt 
Company.  While some members attended the 
Trunk Show, others displayed their cars 

in a special area reserved by the 
quilt company owners who were very 
excited to have our classic cars showcased.  
Some of the men strolled over to relax in 
"Man's Land" that was equipped with big 
screen TV's, comfy leather arm chairs 
and a pool table.  Following the Trunk 
Show, we had an excellent lunch at 
Hank & Tank's BBQ and were able 
to eat at their outdoor picnic table 
area.  Some of us wanted a little 
dessert and found tasty treats at 

Mama Hawk's Bakery and ice cream at J's 
Burger Dive.  After visiting some of the downtown shops, 

Missouri Star Quilt Company Road Trip
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we departed for the drive home.  
Everyone had a great time and 
the weather couldn't have been 
better.  The Missouri Star 
Quilt Company owners 
asked to partner with our 
club to present a "Quilts 
& Cars" car show next 
spring on May 6th.  
So, if you missed this 

fun road 
trip, mark 
your 

calendar 
for this date 

next year.  

To see a video of our 
Hamilton Road Trip 
produced by Dave Noble, 
go to:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6QRTLdID48E.

Hamilton, Missouri

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6QRTLdID48E
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6QRTLdID48E
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“Quilts and Car Show” next year . . .

May 6, 2017. . . Plan to attend!

114 N Davis St.
Hamilton,
Missouri 64644
888-571-1122
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How Do You Display  357 Dash Plaques?

I started collecting dash plaques in the 
year of 1976.  Forty years later I realized 
my collection had grown to almost 400 
total.  I had all of these piled in two 
bookshelves in the living room.  The ones 
on the bottom had not seen daylight in 
over 29 years.  Of course, many of them I 
had forgotten about the actual event or 
cruise. Trish reminded me that these 

shelves had never been dusted in twenty-
nine years!   We began sorting and 
classifying the plaques by years which 
took a few hours to accomplish.  

I thought this idea would be a good way 
to display and read the dash plaques that 
I had collected for so many years.  The 
back-light is indirect lighting to enhance 

the Chevy bow-tie shape on the wall.  The 
remote control is set up for various colors 
of lighting.  The plaques are in 
chronological order with the oldest in the 
middle.  We’re pleased with the result and 
it’s fun to reminisce about all the shows 
and cruises that we’ve attended all these 
years! 

We hope you enjoy it as well.   Story and Photos Ken and Trish Lee
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The Show Field at Liberty

2017 Club Officers " "

" This past year, all your club officers and chairpersons helped to make 2016 a very 
rewarding year full of activities and events!  Your officers held monthly board meetings 
working on plans just for you and your classic vehicles.     

" Our election held at the November meeting brought Trish Lee, President and Jon 
Cooper, Vice President back for another year of leading the club.  
We welcome new officer, Brenda Hayden as our club Treasurer.  Brenda has been a member 
of our club for several years.  In case you didn’t know…she’s Monte Kottman’s sister.  Brenda 
has supported our club and attended almost every meeting for several years.  She’s also 
helping Monte with our website.   Carol Barker has agreed to stay on the board for another 
year!  Both of these ladies own classic Camaro vehicles and both help to support the club in 
many ways by attending meetings and events. 

"  We’re still looking for a club Secretary…so, if you become interested in this position, 
please contact any officer.  The main requirement for secretary is to take board and regular 
club meeting minutes.  The minutes should be typed and presented at the next monthly 
meeting for approval.  This person is also required to be at all officer board meetings to help 
in the planning of club events.   

" Many thanks to our volunteer Membership Chairpersons, Martie Kernodle and Roscoe 
Yoder. They both did an outstanding job this year.  Special thanks to Roscoe for personally 
recruiting several new members to the club.  We appreciate all their efforts in promoting the 
KC Region club to other clubs in the metro area.  Not only did they both help in the ordering 
of club t-shirts for new members, both put forth effort and time in helping our club grow.

" Also, many thanks to our Newsletter Editor, Carolyn Young.  Her expertise in the 
making of our club newsletter was outstanding!  When we share our classic vehicles stories 
and make known their “unique owners” to others in the club…a car community is created.  
This community of classic car owners welcomes others (like us) and becomes a place for 
others to join!  We appreciate the hours of work and all of the creativity that Carolyn put into 
the making of our newsletter! 

" Again, we appreciate all the club member support this past year.  Your participation 
and support at events and activities helped to make our club grow and gain some expert 
recognition in the area of judging cars!   We hope to do the same in 2017! 

" Trish Lee 
" President
" AACA-KC Region   
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AACA-KC Ladies Luncheon
We had a great AACA Ladies Luncheon on November 9th at Vivilore's in Englewood Missouri.  
Good food, good shopping and best of all good friends!
Attending were Trish Lee, Janice Cox, Marilyn Hlaca, Joy Stegner, Mary Ann Rothove, 
Donna Field, Dana Noble and Trish Weeks.
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AACA Member Submitted Story from October Speedster

It was the fall of 1916 when two 
Maxwell Motor Corporation salesmen 
had an idea. They felt any car that 
could cross the United States in the 
winter months would make an 
excellent every day family car. They 
sold this idea to Texaco and 
Firestone and on November 16, 
1916, C.W. Tuthill and P.G. Scull left 
Newwark, New Jersey,for California.
 
C.W. Tuthill kept a diary of the trip as 
they drove along the Lincoln Highway 
and The Old Trail Road through 36 towns and 12 states. They used ferries to cross rivers, 
slept in the car multiple nights and repaired tires many times. At night, they drained the water 
out of the radiator so it would not freeze. At times, they had to wait on gas deliveries (gas 
stations were not on every corner then). They arrived in Los Angeles, California, in 10 days 
and 16 hours. They used 188 gallons of gas and 7 gallons of oil. After a few days in California 
they returned to Newark, New Jersey, using a different southernly route to complete the round 
trip.

C.W. Tuthill was my 
grandfather and this 
November my brother 
and I intend to celebrate 
our grandfather's 
accomplishment by 
repeating this trip again 
in a 1917 Maxwell. 
Using his diary, we have 
an accurate list of the 
towns they passed 
through, places they ate, 
slept and got gas and 
oil. Using this 

History Repeats Itself (Part 1)
By Richard Tuthill Bassemir, Austin, TX, rbassemir1@gmail.com 

mailto:rbassemir1@gmail.com
mailto:rbassemir1@gmail.com
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information, we have been 
able to pick out a route to 
recreate this 
accomplishment.
 
We have a 1917 Maxwell 
that is being prepared for 
the trip. It has been 
repainted and we are 
adding the same signage 
to the car, so it looks just 
like our grandfather's car. 
Our plan is to leave 

Newark, New 
Jersey, on 
November 16, 
2016, 100 years 
after our 
grandfather made 
his start. We hope 
to complete the trip 
in 10 days and 
then will trailer the 
Maxwell back to 
the east coast.
 
We have created a 
website that 
includes our 

grandfather's diary as well as pictures, letters and postcards he sent along the way. 
We have also included information about the Maxwell we are preparing for the trip. 
Interested readers can find all of this information here.

Part 2 of this story will come after the repetition of history is completed. 
Reprinted from AACA National’s Speedster October 2016

http://rtbassemir.com/1916-transcontinental-road-trip
http://rtbassemir.com/1916-transcontinental-road-trip
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To All AACA-KC Members:  

Beginning June 1, 2016 New Member National and KC Regional dues are 1/2 priced. 

For new members you bring to AACA between June 1st and December 31st the dues 

are:
     National  $17.50

     Regional   12.50

     Total          $30.00    

So let’s have some fun and see how many new members we can bring to AACA and 

our Regional family by the end of the year.    But wait!!  Don’t you think it might be nice 

if you had a chance to win a prize for sponsoring new members?  

Announcing a New Member Contest

Contest Period: From the present through December 31, 2016

Contest Guidelines:  
1. To be eligible to win, you need to bring in at least 2 new

members during the contest period.

2. Most new members secured (2+) in the contest period wins

3. National and Regional applications along with dues of

$30.00 must be received by Norm Kressman before

midnight, December 31st.

4. Prizes will consist of 1st and 2nd places

1st Prize – 2017 AACA National and Regional Dues Paid

                 (value $60.00) and  a $25.00 gift certificate

2nd Prize – 2017 AACA National and Regional Dues Paid

                  (value $60.00)

If you have any questions about securing members or if Membership Co-Chairs 

can help in any way, please call us:  

  Roscoe Yoder   or Martie Kernodle 

   (913)710-7720  (816)686-6700

Conte
st 

end
ing

 12
-31

-16
!
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Kansas City Region AACA Club Meeting Minutes                                           
November 13, 2016

Attendance:  39

The first item on the agenda was election of officers.  Norman Kressmann 
made the motion that in the absence of a contested election, we approve the 
slate of officers by acclamation.  Patti Powelson seconded the motion.  The 
motion passed by vote.  Congratulations to the new officers—Trish Lee 
President, Jon Cooper Vice President, Brenda Hayden Treasurer.

Norman Kressmann made a motion to approve the October meeting minutes.  
Jerry Cygan seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Norman Kressmann gave the Treasurer's report.  Sharon Cygan made the 
motion to approve.  Patti Powelson seconded the motion.  The Treasurer's 
report was approved by vote.

Trish did state the $100 for the deposit for the Hickory Pit BBQ for the 
Christmas party is refundable when we attend the Christmas party.

No report from the Membership Committee.

Trish stated an e-mail had been sent out regarding regional and national dues.  
National dues are $35 and Regional dues are $25.  You do have to be a 
national member to join the region.  If writing a check, make payable to AACA – 
KC Region.

If anyone wants to participate in the Samaritan Purse Shoe boxes, please get 
your box to Trish by the end of this week.

Norman Kressmann reported on the Art of the Car Show.  This year was the 
last year for this event.

Norman Kressmann talked about the Mecum Auction on December 1st, 2nd and 
3rd.  He still has some openings for the second shift on Friday.  He asked that 
participants be on time and car pool.  He will have the tickets and parking 
passes out prior to the auction.

The 50/50 pot sales was a total of $72.  Half went to Jim Hlaca as the winner 
this month.
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Trish reminded us the Speedster Article in the October 2016 issue has a list 
of all of the 2017 AACA National Meets and Tours.

Trish asked everyone to send any updated information to Janice Cox 
janimaur@aol.com for the roster.

Trish said she has sent a letter of request to Paradise Park to have our 
meetings there again next year.  She will cancel the Grand National 
Meetings at Paradise Park as the Planning Committee voted to have their 
meetings at the Hilton Garden Inn.

On November 9th, 8 ladies met for lunch at Vivlore's Italian restaurant.  Trish 
said we will try to have the ladies luncheons monthly or bi-monthly.

Jon Cooper talked about upcoming activities:
Sunday, December 4th Christmas Party at Summit Hickory Pit BBQ at 
6:30pm.
Saturday, December 10th, Christmas Music Program at Resurrection Church 
at 1pm.  Tickets are $10.
There will be a car show in Gay Parita on May 6th of next year.  

Jon asked you bring ideas to the Christmas party for activities you would like 
to do in 2017.

Ken Lee had the newsletter questions.  Winners were Carolyn Barker and 
Leta Porter.

Trish reminded us the Secretary position remains open.  Also there are 
several volunteer positions needing to be filled, if interested contact Trish.
Club Historian  Mary Ann Rothove
Kansas Membership Chairman  open
Missouri Membership Chairman  open
Newsletter Editor  open
E-mail/Roster Editor  Janice Cox
Legislative Affairs Officer  open
Web Master  Monte Kottman and Brenda Hayden.

Minutes respectfully submitted,
Sharon Cygan
Secretary

mailto:janimaur@aol.com
mailto:janimaur@aol.com
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Readin’ Writin’ and Wrenchin’
By Ken Lee

Is Hot a “bad thing” ???
In the past, I’ve covered cooling problems on our classics.  
This writing covers accessories and automatic 
transmission.  When under-hood temperatures rise, hoses 

and other sub-assemblies are affected and longevity is 
compromised.  Power steering generates a great deal of 

temperature. Some manufacturers of the 60's had a separate power 
steering cooler and that’s a good thing.  

" The automatic transmission temperature is in direct relation with it’s life.  It has a cooler, 
but not separate.  Lines from the transmission are passed through the engine radiator and then 
returned to transmission.  So, when your engine is running hotter than it should, the transmission 
is also affected.  According to (ATRA) Automatic Transmission Rebuilders Association…90% of 
failures are from over heating.  In overheating oxidation occurs.  When high temp or overheating 
occurs, this causes a breakdown in the additives of the transmission fluid.  When this occurs 
sludge, varnish, and acids develop.  This internally  affects the blockage of ports that feed 
bearing, clutches, and gears.  This also causes poor lubrication.  Transmission slippage can also 
occur and may not be detectable. This slippage can cause a significant loss of gas mileage 
(10-15%).  When this occurs you get to spend money on a transmission rebuild.  

" Some newer vehicles are equipped with a transmission gauge (good idea).  How many 
times have you seen an RV or heavy-loaded vehicle being pulled to the side of the road with 
transmission issues?  Summer heat, air-conditioning, and a long trip all contribute to ultra-high 
transmission temperature.  A separate transmission cooler is very good prevention.  This also 
helps the engine because the b.t.u. transfer that comes from the transmission tubes into the 
radiator will be eliminated.  Servicing the transmission by replacing the fluid and filter per owners 
manual suggestion is a must.  Use the lube services that have your engine running.  All old fluid 
is removed the same time the new is being pumped in.  By dropping the trans pan…you only 
remove about half of the transmission oil.  The torque converter holds 4-6 quarts.  Like engine oil 
synthetics, trans-synthetics are a plus.  This will allow less friction which leads to less heat. 

" So, before your next trip make sure your trans fluid is fresh, with a good filter, and a 
proper oil level.  
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Yellow Pages
AACA-KC 

Our AACA-KC Calendar

by Editor, Carolyn Young

The Driving Factor

Part II
Restoration As Therapy for Youth

Club Chairpersons

2016 Officer Contacts
President:  Trish Lee                    
Home: (816) 356-7019
Email: 2chevynuts@gmail.com

Vice President:  Jon Cooper            
Cell: (913)  744-9575                  
Email: Jbc43266@att.net

Secretary:  Sharon Cygan           
Home: (816) 229-8701              
Cell: (816) 604-9948                 
Email: sacygan64@gmail.com

Treasurer: Norman Kressmann            
Home: (816) 331-6707                 
Email: nmkressmann@comcast.net

Membership MO:  Martie Kernodle               
Home: (816) 356-6700
Cell: (816) 686-6700
Email: martie.kernodle@yahoo.com

Membership KS - Roscoe Yoder             
Cell: (913) 710-7720
Email:  Roscoeyoder@yahoo.com

Webmaster:  Monte Kottman                  
Home: (816) 697-3757
Cell: (816) 210-3467
Email: monte@kottman.us

Newsletter:  Carolyn Young               
Cell: (816) 835-5447
Email: aaca.kc.publications@gmail.com

Please note: 
Our monthly meeting location is 
at Paradise Park in the 2nd level 
conference room - 1021 NE Colbern 
Rd.,  Lee's Summit, MO

Our November 2017 Grand 
National planning meeting will be 
held on Sunday the 13th at the 
Hilton Garden  Inn at 12:15, 

    A long time after this, Shiloh was 
having a particularly stressful day. He 
ran away from the other students, 
and a teacher found him sitting up 
against the garage where he and 
Mark had restored the Model T. “He 
had to go back to that experience, to 
that spot where he felt 
encouragement,” Mark explained. 
“The car is something he has taken 
pride in; he will always go back to it 
throughout life. Now cars are an 
important thing in his life.”

Mark and Shiloh completely 
dismantled the Model T, took the 

you can get the whole class 
undernearth one!”

Read more great articles at 
Hagerty.com
   

Permission granted by Hagerty to reprint 
by Denise Baker  - found at

Hagerty.com June 14, 2009

December 1-3 -  Mecum Auction
Contact:  Norman Kressmann 
(816) 331-6707 

December 4, 2016 - KC Region 
Christmas Dinner/Party 
Sunday evening - 6:30pm
Summit Hickory Pitt - BBQ  
1012 SE Blue Parkway 
Lee’s Summit, Mo. 64063
Menu: Meat Combo Buffet 
Cost:  $17.99 per person 
Drinks/sodas/tea/coffee/desserts - 
available upon request 
and added to your bill/separate checks
Reservations: Trish Lee (816) 
356-7019 

wheels off, and had it professionally 
painted in a shop. They restored it in 
an unheated garage that’s older than 
the car. The garage is so old, it has a 
wooden floor.

Thanks to a Collectors Foundation 
grant of $7,500 in 2006, Mark – who 
started the program with his own 
funds – was able to stop using his 
own money and purchase tools, 
equipment and auto parts. “It’s 
inspiring to know that the Collectors 
Foundation is looking to restore cars 
and to get kids interested in it,” Mark 
said. “The financial support from 
the Collectors Foundation has been 
wonderful.”

     Beyond purchasing vital 
equipment, the Collectors 
Foundation support has paved the 
way for others to support the 

program. “Because of Collectors 
Foundation support, others see it. 
People want to get on a moving 
train,” Mark explained. A local 
automotive retailer donated a 
custom-made 15-foot trailer for the 
car. Car clubs are matching the 
Collectors Foundation grant, car 
guys want to mentor students in the 
program, and one car guy has even 
stated his interest in being a full-
time teacher.

     Mark is gearing up to launch a 
fundraising campaign for a larger, 
heated building. In the meantime, 
he’s looking for the next Model T 
for the program. Mark said they 
can’t have a car lift for insurance 
reasons, but Model T’s “sit so tall, 

mailto:chevynut@kc.rr.com
mailto:chevynut@kc.rr.com
mailto:Jbc43266@att.net
mailto:Jbc43266@att.net
mailto:sacygan64@gmail.com
mailto:sacygan64@gmail.com
mailto:nmkressmann@comcast.net
mailto:nmkressmann@comcast.net
mailto:martie.kernodle@yahoo.com
mailto:martie.kernodle@yahoo.com
mailto:Roscoeyoder@yahoo.com
mailto:Roscoeyoder@yahoo.com
mailto:monte@kottman.us
mailto:monte@kottman.us
mailto:aaca.kc.publications@gmail.com?subject=
mailto:aaca.kc.publications@gmail.com?subject=
http://Hagerty.com
http://Hagerty.com
https://www.hagerty.com/articles-videos/articles/2009/06/18/restoration-as-therapy-for-youth
https://www.hagerty.com/articles-videos/articles/2009/06/18/restoration-as-therapy-for-youth
https://www.hagerty.com/articles-videos/Articles/2008/08/29/General-Restoration-Tips
https://www.hagerty.com/articles-videos/Articles/2008/08/29/General-Restoration-Tips
https://www.hagerty.com/articles-videos/Articles/2009/10/13/Collectors-Foundation-and-Vocational-Education
https://www.hagerty.com/articles-videos/Articles/2009/10/13/Collectors-Foundation-and-Vocational-Education
https://www.hagerty.com/articles-videos/Articles/2009/03/19/Collectors-Foundation-Protecting-the-Future-of-the-Hobby
https://www.hagerty.com/articles-videos/Articles/2009/03/19/Collectors-Foundation-Protecting-the-Future-of-the-Hobby
http://www.collectorsfoundation.org/
http://www.collectorsfoundation.org/
http://www.collectorsfoundation.org/
http://www.collectorsfoundation.org/
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Yellow Pages
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National Events

September 17-22 - AACA 
Glidden Tour (AACA hosted) • 
hosted by Nebraska Region

October 4-7  - Eastern Fall 
Meet •  hosted by Hershey 
Region

March 5 - Hamburg, PA - 

Ontelaunee Region AACA Swap 

Meet/Car Corral.  Hamburg Field 

House.  Lester Manwiller;  

610-944-8619; Ledgehog1@aol.com

March 18 - Vero Beach, FL - Indian 
River Region AACA's 40th Annual 
Antique Autombile Show - 
Riverside Park. For additional 
information contact:  Fred Kiesel - 
772-770-6339.local.aaca.org/
indianriver

Enjoy the AACA monthly e-
newsletter, The Speedster.  It 
contains various club items, 
member contribtions and stories, 
antique auto trivia, and much more. 

Send your stories and photos. They 
are always looking for more articles 
about accounts of tours and shows 
you have attended, restoration 
projects, unique vehicle stories and 
history and any other items you 
might want to share with them.

Send your stories to:  
speedster@aaca.org

                - 2017 -    

February 9-11 - AACA Annual 
Meeting • Philadelphia, PA

February 23-25 - AACA Winter 
Meet •  hosted by North Central 
Florida Region

March 23-26 - AACA Western 
Spring Meet •  hosted by Palm 
Springs Region

April 6-9 - Southeastern Spring 
Meet • hosted by Hornets Nest 
Region 

25-28 - Western Divisional Tour 
(up to 1992) • hosted by Mother 
Lode Region

May 11-13 - AACA Special Spring 
Meet • Auburn, Indiana

May 26-27 - AACA Eastern 
Spring Meet • hosted by Huntington 
Region 

June 4-9 - Founders Tour (1932-
later) • hosted by Gettysburg 
Region

June 15-17- Annual Grand 
National Meet • hosted by Kansas 
City Region

August 17-19 - Central Fall 
Meet • hosted by Mississippi Region

News Other Regions

Christmas PartyNational Events
continued

Don’t Forget to sign up for our 
AACA-KC Christmas Dinner and 
Party at;

Summit Hickory 
Pitt - BBQ
1012 SE Blue Parkway 
Lee’s Summit, Mo. 64063

December 4, 2016
Sunday evening - 6:30pm

Menu: Meat Combo Buffet 
Cost:  $17.99 per person 
Drinks/sodas/tea/coffee/
desserts - 
available upon request 
and added to your 
bill/separate checks
Reservations: 
Trish Lee 
(816) 356-7019 

Hope to celebrate
with you and 
your family!

mailto:Ledgehog1@aol.com
mailto:Ledgehog1@aol.com
http://local.aaca.org/indianriver
http://local.aaca.org/indianriver
http://local.aaca.org/indianriver
http://local.aaca.org/indianriver
mailto:speedster@aaca.org
mailto:speedster@aaca.org
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Announcing . . .
Vintage Car & Truck Brokerage Services

• Internet Exposure to millions daily
• I have sold / brokered over 100 cars-

trucks in the past 6 years, 19 in the 
last 6 months.

• Experience selling to buyers in the 
US, Canada, and Overseas. 

• References provided.
• All transactions Private

Jim Streeby Cell 816-729-8513 
or email me in strict confidence
at Streeby58@gmail.com

Streeby s Vintage Truck Sales  ’

Advertise Here
Advertise in our newsletter.  This is 
a great way to help offset the cost of 
our newsletter and club expenses.
Be creative advertise your business, 
cars, trucks, parts or automobile 
accessories.
The cost is as follows:

•  $3.00 per line item

•  $5.00 photo and 20 word

•  $10.00 1/4 page ad

Contact: Carolyn Young

aaca.kc.publications@gmail.com

i’m lovin’ it

IIIIIIIIII
IIIIIIIIII
IIIIIIIIII

We appreciate you!

Thanks!

Our Club can never thank two of our 
business supporters enough!  They have 

happily provided support to our club meeting 
and club activities over the years.

IIIIIIIIIII
IIIIIIIIIII
IIIIIIIIIII

of  AMERICA2017
Grand National Meet

Kansas City Region AACA
June 14 - 17

Silverstein Event Center
19000 East Valley View Parkway
Independence, Missouri 64055

Save the Date!
• Three Different Tours
• Ladies Luncheon and Fashion Show
• Inaugural Zenith Award Presentation

  Antique Automobile Club 

mailto:Streeby58@gmail.com
mailto:Streeby58@gmail.com
mailto:aaca.kc.publications@gmail.com
mailto:aaca.kc.publications@gmail.com
http://www.paradise-park.com
http://www.paradise-park.com
http://www.paradise-park.com
http://www.paradise-park.com
http://www.paradise-park.com
http://www.paradise-park.com
http://www.mcdonalds.com/us/en/home.html
http://www.mcdonalds.com/us/en/home.html
http://www.mcdonalds.com/us/en/home.html
http://www.mcdonalds.com/us/en/home.html
http://www.mcdonalds.com/us/en/home.html
http://www.mcdonalds.com/us/en/home.html
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Antique Automobile Club of America 
America’s  Premier  Resource  for  the  Collectible  Vehicle  Community       Ownership of an antique vehicle is not required for membership 

Antique Automobile Club of America  •      501 W. Governor Road, Hershey, PA 17033 •  Phone (717) 534-1910 •   www.aaca.org 
 

New Member Information (Please Print) 
 

 
 

First Name M.I. Last Name                                      Spouse/Partner  First Name     M.I.      Last Name Date 

Address 

City State/Province Zip/Postal Code Country 

 
Signature Email Address Telephone # 

 
 

    Sponsor Name & AACA Membership Number or Address (Sponsorship by a current AACA member is OPTIONAL) 
 

               Please contact me about joining a local region 
 

 

MEMBERSHIP OPTIONS 
 

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP (Includes Spouse/Partner) --------------------------------------------------------------------- $35.00 
Enjoys voting privileges, receives the bi-monthly issues of ANTIQUE AUTOMOBILE magazine, is eligible to join an AACA region and/or 
chapter and is eligible to exhibit cars and compete for national prizes and annual awards. Membership entitles you and your spouse/partner to free 
admission to the AACA Museum and limited free research in the AACA Library & Research Center. 

 

FOREIGN MEMBERSHIP --------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  $45.00 
Enjoys the same privileges as annual membership. 
 
FIRST TIME 1/2 YEAR MEMBERSHIP ---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  $18.00 
FIRST TIME EVER AACA member who joins between June 1st and October 15th.  Enjoys the same privileges as annual membership. 

 

STUDENT MEMBERSHIP (Ages 13-25 – for student ONLY) ---------------------------------------------------------- $12.00 
Enjoys the same privileges as annual membership.  Applicants must include copy of student identification or proof of enrollment.  

 

JUNIOR MEMBERSHIP (Age up through 12 years old)  ---------------------------------------------------------------- $10.00 
Members receive quarterly newsletter, WHEELS, button and name badge.  Date of Birth _______________ required for Junior members. 

 

LIFE MEMBERSHIP -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- $600.00 
Enjoys the same privileges as annual membership.  Spouse/partner is included and entitled to the same privileges.  The surviving spouse/partner of a 
Life Member shall remain a Life Member at no additional cost.  A three (3) year payment plan is available. Call us for details. 

 
 

AACA MERCHANDISE 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
           
 
               
 
 
 
            
 
 

For more merchandise selections visit our website at: www.aaca.org        (Merchandise prices include U.S. shipping & handling - call for foreign pricing) 
 

 Payment Method:  (All prices Stated in U.S. dollars) 
 

 ❑ Check or money order enclosed payable to AACA. (U.S. funds only)  Any check dishonored by a bank will be subject to a charge of $20.00. 
 

 Charge to: Visa, MasterCard or Discover Card # Expiration Date CV#    
 
 Authorized Signature    

 
Rev. 6/15 

Item   Qty Unit Price Total 
Certificate of Membership 8¼” x 11”  $6.00  
Enamel Car Badge 4¼” x 3” Gold/Blue   $22.00  
Bumper Sticker  4¼” x 3” — Blue with AACA Logo in Gold  $1.50  
Package of 8 Emblem Window Decals  $3.00  
Small  Woven  Emblem  3”  x  2”  – Blue with AACA Logo in Gold  $4.50  
Large Woven Emblem 4¼”  x  3”  – Blue with AACA Logo in Gold 
 
 

 $5.50  
Antique Automobile Club of America License Plate Frame   $14.50  
Merchandise Total    
Membership Total    
Total Amount Due    

 
Dues Billed 
Annually 
 

There is no pro-rating 
of dues and back 
issues of ANTIQUE 
AUTOMOBILE may 
not always be 
available. 

APPLICATION FOR NEW MEMBERSHIP 

Type to enter text
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THE CLUB 

 

The Antique Automobile Club of America is the 
country’s oldest and largest automotive historical 
society. A Pennsylvania 501(c)(3) nonprofit corporation, 
it is dedicated to the preservation, restoration and 
maintenance of automobiles and automotive history. 
Founded in Philadelphia in 1935, its membership has 
grown to over 60,000 members from all parts of the 
world.  AACA holds country-wide competitive meets and 
non-competitive tours. These are on a divisional basis 
offering a program within everyone’s   reach. Tours and 
activities relating to the hobby are offered, including the 
Revival AAA Glidden Tour®, Founders Tour, Vintage 
Tour, Reliability Tour, Sentimental Tour and Divisional 
Tours. The Annual Meeting features a trade show, 
seminars and the National Awards banquet. 

 

AACA is proud of its relationship with the many 
historical organizations devoted to similar objectives the 
world over. The Club, through its national office, 
publications, and membership, aids individuals, 
museums, libraries, historians and collectors dedicated 
to the preservation of automotive history. 

 
VEHICLES 

 

Motor vehicles of all types, 25 years or older are 
grouped for competitive purposes into many classes 
according to age and mechanical features. AACA has a 
comprehensive judging system that allows members to 
earn special awards for their vehicles. AACA also 
recognizes original cars, Historic Preservation of 
Original Features (HPOF) and unmodified 25 year and 
older vehicles that are driven, Drivers Participation 
(DPC). The club also recognizes classes of motorcycles, 
trucks and documented race cars.  Further details can 
be found in our judging guidelines which are available 
online at www.aaca.org. 

 
AACA MUSEUM 

 

Your current year membership card entitles you to 
unlimited free admission. The AACA Museum was 
incorporated in 1993 and was completed in 2003. The 
facilities encompass over 80,000 square feet and 
houses approximately 100 collector vehicles. A gift 
shop, educational programs and a regular change of 
exhibits can be found at the museum. Visit 
www.aacamusuem.org or call 717-566-7100. 

 
 

 

THE MAGAZINE 
 

AACA’s   official   publication   ANTIQUE   AUTOMOBILE  
is   the   country’s foremost automotive historical 
magazine. Amply illustrated, it is distributed bi-monthly 
to all members. It contains many fine historical articles, 
meet and tour accounts, technical articles on restoration 
and other material. In addition, it includes commercial 
and classified advertising. Advertisers may obtain a rate 
card from Antique Automobile Club of America, National 
Headquarters, 501 W. Governor Road, Hershey, PA 
17033. 

 
REGIONS AND CHAPTERS 

 

There are approximately 400 regions and chapters 
chartered by the Antique Automobile Club of America 
worldwide.  Regions and their chapters are administered 
in an autonomous manner holding their own meetings, 
collecting local dues and conducting runs, meets and 
other events under the direction of the respective 
elected officers. Membership in the national Antique 
Automobile Club of America is a prerequisite to joining a 
region or chapter. 

 
AACA LIBRARY & RESEARCH CENTER 

 

Founded in 1981, the AACA Library & Research 
Center provides historical research concerning the 
origins of and the development of motorized vehicles of 
all types.  The library will assist hobbyists in the 
restoration and preservation of their antique vehicles. 
The AACA employs a full-time library staff to better 
serve the membership. Photocopying (including color) 
and research services are available through the 
Research Center at nominal fees. Members qualify for 
limited free research. Visit www.aacalibrary.org or call 
717-534-2082. 

 
 

For further information on membership, write to 
 

ANTIQUE AUTOMOBILE CLUB OF AMERICA 
501 W. Governor Road 

Hershey, PA 17033 
Phone (717) 534-1910 

Fax (717) 534-9101 
www.aaca.org 
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Date_______________________      Please Print 
 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
First Name                                    Last Name                    Spouse First Name                                 Spouse Last Name 
 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Address            City                                                  State             Zip Code 
 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Telephone #             Spouse Telephone #   
 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 email address               Spouse email address 
 
Sponsor s Name _________________________________________________   AACA Membership # _______________ 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AACA-Kansas City Membership Dues        $25.00 annually or  
• includes your spouse                                                                                                            $12.50 ½ year after 
• includes “The Accelerator” a Kansas City Region Monthly Newsletter                                     July 1st 
• includes voting privileges at the regional level 
• includes one  AACA-KC Regional T-Shirt  

    Please list T-Shirt size ________     
       Additional T-Shirts can be purchased for $10.00 or $12.00 for 2X+ 

 

Junior Regional Membership (Ages up through 12 years old)         Free 
Student Regional Membership (Ages 13-25)      Free 
  
     Make Check or Money Order Payable to:    AACA-KC Region    Ck #________   M.O.#____________________ 
       Any check dishonored by a bank and returned to AACA-KC will be subject to $12.00  
 

      Send Application and Check/M.O. to Treasurer:   Norm Kressmann, 1511 Farview Road, Raymore, MO 64083 
 
 

_______________________________________________________________________        ___________________ 
Applicant Signature              Date 
 
 

If you have any questions regarding membership or the application, please feel free to call or email: 
 

Kansas Membership Chair       Missouri Membership Chair 
    Roscoe Yoder             Martie Kernodle 
    913-710-7720            816-686-6700 
    roscoeyoder@yahoo.com                                             martie.kernodle@yahoo.com       

APPLICATION FOR NEW MEMBERSHIP 
The Antique Automobile Club of America 

                                                 Kansas City Region                                   www.aaca-kc.org  

Please list your vehicles 
Car _________________________________________________  Year _____________     
Car _________________________________________________  Year______________ 
Car _________________________________________________  Year_____________ 
Motorcycle  __________________________________________  Year_____________ 
Truck  _______________________________________________  Year_____________ 
Truck  _______________________________________________  Year_____________ 
 
Please provide a 4 x 6 photo of your car to our Historian for inclusion in our History Album.   
Our Webmaster, Monte Kottman, welcomes your car photos for inclusion on our website.  
Please email photos to monte@kottman.us 

Revised 1/2016 

 


